Ref No:       
23 October 2003

Mr G Dawson 

Principle Research Officer

Senate Rural and Regional Affairs & Transport Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

E-mail: geoffrey.dawson@aph.gov.au

Dear Geoff

Re: Maritime Transport Security Bill 2003 - Committee Inquiry
Further to your e-mail of 14 October 2003 as regards the Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Committee Inquiry into the Maritime Transport Security Bill, please find enclosed a copy of the commentary on the Bill provided to the Department of Transport and Regional Services.

The Customs Brokers & Forwarders Council of Australia Inc. (CBFCA) made comment on that part of the legislation which would effect its members.  Still of concern to the CBFCA is that there is significant impact on the Bill by way of Regulation.  The CBFCA is of the opinion that administration by Regulation is not desirable given that there is less opportunity for appropriate overview or review of Regulation that by legislation.

In addition, the CBFCA understands that there is still significant concern with the Bill (and potentially Regulation) in so far as it is consistent with international conventions.  The CBFCA is of the opinion that associations or entities more closely aligned with areas that will be impacted by the Bill are in a position to make more appropriate comment and this includes the Australian Ship Owners Association, Shipping Australia Ltd and representatives of stevedores and port authorities.

The CBFCA does not, unless there are specific issues that need to be queried by the Committee, see that it will request attendance at the hearing.

Yours sincerely

STEPHEN J MORRIS

Executive Director






